
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Friday 24th June 2022 
 
Dear Parents/Carers                        
 

Weekly Letter  
 
Little Wandle - Phonics 
A new validated Phonic Scheme will be introduced 
in September. The chosen scheme that will be 
introduced is Little Wandle Letters and Sounds 
Revised. The scheme will be delivered 
predominantly in Early Years and Year 1. However, 
children in KS2 will also access this scheme if they 
require phonic intervention. All teaching staff will 
receive training so that they are fully supported in the delivery 
of phonic teaching and the use this scheme with fidelity. Parental phonic training will also be 
delivered to the parents and carers of pupils in Early Years and Year 1. This will be delivered in 
September. Although this is not compulsory, it would be wonderful for parents to attend as this will 
give you detailed knowledge of the new phonic scheme, phonics, Early Reading and how you can 
support your child in the home.  Phonic Training Parents – Wednesday 14th September 
 
Supporting your child with Reading - Early Years/Key Stage 1                                                                                                
Although your child will be taught to read at school, you can have a huge impact on their reading 
journey by continuing their practice at home. From September, there will be two types of reading 
book that your child will bring home: 

A Reading Practice Book                                                                                                                                       
This will be at the correct phonic stage for your child. They should be able to read this fluently and 
independently. This book will be carefully matched to your child’s current reading level. If your child is 
reading it with little help, please don’t worry that it’s too easy – your child needs to develop fluency 
and confidence in reading. Listen to your child read the book. Remember to give them lots of praise – 
celebrate their success! If they can’t read a word, read it to them. After they have finished, talk about 
the book together 

Reading for Pleasure Book                                                                                                                                                       
Your child will be able to select and bring home a reading for pleasure book. They may not be able to 
read this on their own. This book is for you both to read and enjoy together. In order to encourage 
your child to become a lifelong reader, it is important that they learn to read for pleasure. The 
reading for pleasure book is a book that your child has chosen for you to enjoy together. Please 
remember that you shouldn’t expect your child to read this alone. Read it to or with them. Discuss the 
pictures, enjoy the story, predict what might happen next, use different voices for the characters, 
explore the facts in a non-fiction book. The main thing is that you have fun! 

Key Stage 2                                                                                                                                                            
Your child will continue to access the school reading scheme. In addition to this they will select a 
Reading for Pleasure Book from the school library. 

 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
Warm Weather 
The children are enjoying playtime in this wonderful weather. Please can I remind you to ensure to 
send a water bottle/water for your child to access in school; pupils are able to replenish their water  
across the school day. Sun hats and caps are also welcomed and children are encouraged to wear 
these during playtimes to provide sun protection. Please apply sun cream to your child or support 
your older child with this process prior to the school day. Thank you.  
 
School Lunches 
Dales Trust has had to review the cost of pupil school lunches at Ainderby School and this is due to 
the increasing cost of food, staffing and fuel. Therefore, from September 2022 – Pupil lunches will be 
charged at £2.75 per day.  
 
Attendance  
Attendance remains a school priority. Well done Class 1 - You have achieved best class attendance 
this week! The children in Class 1 will now receive an award.  
 
 

Summer Term 2 – Week 2 
92.6% - Whole School 

Class 1 98% 

Class 2 90% 

Class 3 96% 

Class 4 84% 

 
FASS  

FASS announcement 📣 
ICE FRIDAYS are back!! Bring along £1 at home time to buy an ice lolly to enjoy in this lovely sunny 

weather ☀️ We will also be selling some books for a £1 and some pre-loved uniform for a donation. 
Thank you to all for your continued support! 
 
School Dinners 
This week beginning 27th June – Week 3 
 
Sumdog 
The next Sumdog North Yorkshire Contest starts on Friday 24th June. Last time one of our pupils 
achieved first place in the County! There are daily and overall class winners too, so get your maths 
brains warmed up, practise those times tables and get ready to calculate (all while having fun playing 
the games you enjoy on Sumdog) The contest ends on Thursday 30th June and each entrant has the 
opportunity to answer a maximum of 1000 maths questions during the week. All you have to do is log 
in to Sumdog and play - which you can do on laptops, tablets or phones - a few minutes a day is a 
great way to take part. Good luck Marvelous Mathematicians! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
Diary Dates 
 

Monday 27th June  After School Football Club Monday - Richard Darcy 

Wednesday 29th June 
 

Class 3 will embark upon a school trip to Foxglove Covert. Please 
can you ensure that consent letters are returned to school. Thank 
you. 

Wednesday 29th June KS1 Lunchtime Rounders Club – Mrs Hall 

Wednesday 30th June Keyboard Lessons 

Thursday 30th June KS2 Archery Club  

Friday 1st July School Council Meeting – Mrs Peart  

Week Beginning 4th July 2022 The week beginning 4th July will be a whole school active week. 
Each day, the children will have the opportunity to work with a 
different sports specialist. The week will end with School Sport’s 
Day on Friday 8th July 2022.  

Friday 8th July  Sports Day  
Pre-School Sports Day will take place at 10:00am. Children who do 
not normally attend on this day are welcome to attend on this day 
for the event with their parent/carer. Please ensure that this is 
communicated to Miss Kelly prior to the event. Parents and carers 
will be invited to spectate.  
Reception to Year 6 (Classes 1/2/3/4) 
Sports Day is scheduled to start at 1.45pm. Parents and carers are 
invited to spectate. If you wish to spectate please arrive at school 
and make your way to the gate that enters the playground. The 
gate will be unlocked at 1.45 for you to enter onto the school site.  

Monday 11th July Pupil Reports - You will receive your child’s school report.   

Tuesday 12th July 2022 - PM Transition    
All pupils will attend a transition event in school. This will provide 
them with the opportunity to spend an afternoon with their new 
teacher and any new pupils. For some pupils there will not be a 
change of teacher or classroom.  On the afternoon of Tuesday 12th 
July 2022 all pupils will spend the afternoon in their September 
2022 classroom. They will access a fun and creative learning 
experience.  Year Six pupils will remain in school on this afternoon 
and will access a creative learning experience and reward 
afternoon.  

Wednesday 13th July 2022 Open Evening  

Wednesday 14th September Phonic Training Parents – Early Years and Year 1 

 
Kindest regards,  
 
Mrs R Peart 
Headteacher 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


